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The Department’s proposal would also jeopardize the health care of millions of patients 
whose primary language is not English or those with limited English proficiency (LEP).  
Although the proposed rule maintains the 2016 final rule’s requirement that covered entities take 
“reasonable steps” to ensure access to care for LEP individuals, it substantially weakens the 
standard for compliance with this requirement.  Specifically, the proposal no longer requires that 
a covered entity provide reasonable access to “each individual with LEP” but instead relies on a 
weaker requirement that “LEP individuals” as a general category be granted reasonable access.  
This vaguer wording may result in covered entities failing to meet the needs of many LEP 
patients through generalized, rather than particularized, steps to ensure reasonable access.  
Moreover, the Department proposes to further weaken these protections by abandoning the 
stronger test in effect under the current regulation to assess compliance by weighing the nature 
and importance of the health program and the communication, as well as other factors, and 
putting in place a weaker four-factor balancing test that is less protective of the rights of LEP 
patients. This would eliminate any consideration of whether the covered entity has in place a 
language access plan.  
 

In addition, the proposed rule would eliminate the existing regulation’s notice and tagline 
requirements, which require covered entities to notify patients of important information such as 
prohibitions on discrimination, the availability of language assistance, and the procedures for 
filing a complaint with the Office for Civil Rights.  To facilitate access to this information by 
LEP individuals, these notices must provide taglines in the 15 languages other than English that 
are most commonly spoken in the covered entity’s state.  Disturbingly, HHS would entirely undo 
this protection, making it substantially more difficult for LEP individuals to receive health care 
and exercise their rights under the law.  In justifying this harmful change, HHS brushes aside 
serious concerns that patients will lose access to care and instead points to a deeply flawed 
impact analysis that greatly exaggerates the perceived cost to covered entities of compliance.  
Together, these changes will allow covered entities to discriminate against LEP individuals, 
contrary to the intent of Section 1557. 
 

The proposed rule would embolden providers to deny women access to health care 

The Department also proposes several changes to current regulations that would have a 
direct negative impact on women’s access to health care.  By eliminating the clear definition of 
discrimination on the basis of sex in the 2016 final rule, which properly clarified that pregnancy, 
false pregnancy, and termination of pregnancy may not be used as ground for discrimination, 
HHS would embolden providers who wish to discriminate against women who seek medically 
necessary health care, including reproductive health care.  Additionally, the Department proposes 
to impermissibly incorporate the Danforth Amendment from the Title IX law, contrary to the 
plain language of Section 1557, as yet another attack on abortion access.  These changes are 
particularly harmful in light of the many other actions of the Trump Administration that weaken 
access to reproductive health care, including the rollback of contraceptive coverage 
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